Minutes of a Meeting of Livesey Parish Council held on Thursday 12 June 2025 which commenced at 7.00pm, at Livesey Parish Hall, York Terrace, Feniscowles, Blackburn.

Present: Cllrs L Cade (In the Chair), K Malowana -Murphy, R Moore, H Voegt, C Hardman and J Arnold 
6424 Apologies for Absence
There were apologies for absence From Cllrs D Hardman and J Malowana – Murphy
6425 Declarations of Interest
Declarations of interest were received from councillors in respect of the following areas:   Cllr L Cade was a member of the Parish Hall Committee.  Cllr R Moore declared an interest in the Kingswood Homes Building Project, and was a member of the Parish Hall Committee. Cllr H Voegt was the Chair of the Parish Hall Committee. Cllr C Hardman Immanuel Guides and Scouts.  Cllr J Arnold Feniscowles Primary School.  
6426 Minutes of the Meeting held on 8 May 2025 
RESOLVED: that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 8 May 2025, having been circulated, be received as a correct record, and be approved and signed by the Chairman.
6427 Accounts
RESOLVED: that the following accounts be approved: 
Website Charges: £ 55.44(May-2025}, Clerks Salary: £ 330.40, 
6428 Planning
There were 3 planning applications on the schedule. 

Action: Councillors had no objections to the planning applications shown on the schedule.
6429 To receive items for information

There were no items for information.

Meeting adjourned at 7.10 pm for local issues
Details of local issues were included in the clerk’s report for information/action if required.
Meeting closed at 8.05pm following the discussions on local issues.
6430 Date and Time of Next Meeting
RESOLVED: that the next meeting of Livesey Parish Council would take place on Thursday 10 July 2025 at 7.00pm at Livesey Parish Hall York Terrace Feniscowles Blackburn. 
Exclusion of the Public and Press 

6431 Financial Position 12 June 2025
The clerk had circulated to Councillors the latest financial position of the Parish Council as at the 12 June 2025. 
The financial position was noted and approved by councillors.
6432 Livesey Parish Hall (Update)
The Chair of the Parish Hall Committee advised councillors that the floor was in of repairs. She would look at future funding streams for the hall improvements/rebuild. Funding documents would be brought to a future meeting. The latest treasurers report showed a balance of £ 10671.36.
Councillors thanked Helen for her report and for all the improvements carried out at the Parish Hall. 
6433 Letter Re: Bog Height Road
The Parish Council had received an email from a member of the public regarding the lack of safety improvements to the footpath and road on Bog Height Road.
Cllrs noted the email and the contents of Blackburn with Darwen Borough Council Highways Capital Programme for 2025-26. 
6434 Meeting with Wain Homes
There would be a meeting with Wain Homes on Monday 16 June at 10.00am in the Parish Hall.
6435 Annual Review of Clerks Salary
At this point the clerk left the meeting so that councillors could discuss the Annual Salary Review. Councillors agreed to increase the salary by 3.5% per annum. The clerk re-joined the meeting and thanked councillors for the salary increase.

Full Meeting Closed at 9.00pm
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